ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Link Project Centre,
Chadwick Road,
Eccles.

22nd January, 2008

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.
"
ended:
4.00 p.m.
PRESENT:
J. Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair

Councillors Davies, Jolley, Morris, Jane Murphy and Potter
G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association

J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club

B. Holmes - Eccles Mothers’ Union

E. Charnley - FRECCLES 

D. Lamb - Alder Park Tenants’ and Residents’ Association

OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:


I. Williams - Remembrance Sunday Poppy Appeal


B. Carter - Barton Resident


Richard McGarry - Monton Resident 


A. Iball 
} Tindall Street Allotment Group


R. Iball
}


K. Ratcliffe - Monton Resident


H. Sheldon - Eccles Scouts and Guides/Eccles RFC 


J. Graham - Ellesmere Park Resident

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


M. Reeves - Eccles Area Co-ordinator


J. Blagden - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager


M. Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate


A. Parker 
} Eccles Neighbourhood Team


A. Meadows
}


G. Wilkinson
}


R. McGarry
}


A. Morris
} Salford Community Leisure


L. Norton
}


D. Mulvihill
} Salford Youth Service

J. Grieve
}


I. Ugaradar
}


S. Kavanagh
} 



S. Rowe - Salford City Reds Rugby League Development Officer


J. Rowson 
} Greater Manchester Police


H. Packer
}




J. Tyson - Salford Ranger Team

K. Kaur
} Salford Primary Care Trust - Health Improvement Team


P. Finch
}


N. Spiby - Community Health Action Partnership - Health Trainer

80.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Paula Boshell, Alan Broughton, David Lancaster and John Mullen, Jim Wheelton (Salford Disabled Motorist and Access Association), Jim Rayner (Eccles Festival Committee), Joyce Evans (Salford Pensioners), Bruce Thompson (Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association), Susan Simpson (Barton Residents’ Association), Steven Baines (Friends of Winton Park), John Pooley (Cleaveley Allotment Association), Vicky Rouse (Eccles College) and Irene Pickworth.

81.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 27th November, 2007, were agreed as a correct record, and signed by the Chairman.

82.
POLICING/COMMUNITY SAFETY ISSUES

Sergeant John Rowson provided details on recent police and initiatives, the key ones of which were:-

· a campaign to reduce the number of cyclists entering the Eccles Town Centre pedestrianised area.

· an operation which had been conducted in Eccles Town Centre aimed at protecting shoppers, particularly during the Christmas period, from purse and pick pocket thefts.

· the reduction in the number of robberies in the Monton area, following the apprehension of an individual, believed to be responsible for the crimes.

Sergeant John Rowson went on to say that domestic burglaries were still a problem, and urged homeowners to take basic precautions, such as ensuring that doors and windows were locked.  He added that similar problems were also being experienced in relation to vehicle crime, and thefts from them.  Again, he said that taking basic crime prevention measures would be a great assistance, in reducing this problem.
On behalf of Steven Baines, John Matthews thanked the police for their efforts in reducing anti-social behaviour in Winton Park.  

Barbara Holmes asked if it was possible for the Committee to be provided with details in relation to traffic offences in Eccles Town Centre, particularly the number of vehicles who had illegally entered the pedestrianised area.  Sergeant John Rowson said that he would ensure that such information was provided at the next meeting of the Committee.

Anne Iball asked if there were any specific initiatives to reduce the problems of anti-social behaviour in the Eccles area.  Sergeant John Rowson replied that this was a problem that was a major concern for all members of the community, and one that Greater Manchester Police were continually aiming to combat through a series of initiatives, by both themselves, and also in conjunction with appropriate partners.  
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT the Committee be provided with details of road traffic offences, particularly in relation to vehicles entering the pedestrianised area in Eccles Town Centre, at their next meeting to be held on Tuesday, 25th March, 2008.

83.
YOUNG PEOPLE/YOUTH ISSUES

(a)
Salford Community Leisure Youth Activities and 

Holiday Programme 2007/08 and 2008/09 

The Committee received a presentation from Amy Morris, Community Support Development Officer, and Louise Norton, Dance Development Officer, in relation to their current, and planned activity for young people, which focused on the following key themes:-

· Review of 2007/08 activities in Eccles

· Programme of events 2007/08 

· Venues

· Marketing

· Safer and Stronger Communities Fund and weekly sessions - attendances 

· Dance activity and attendances 

· Analysis of age and ethnicity of young people attending activities 

· Disability sessions 

· Other Salford Community Leisure programmes, particularly those running in conjunction with schools
· Achievements 

· Feedback on activities 

· Provisional programme and plan of activities for 2008/09

(b)
Salford Youth Service - Activities in Barton, Eccles and Winton
Danny Mulvihill provided an overview of Salford Youth Service activities in Barton, Eccles and Winton.  He said these were primarily driven by H.M. Government’s “Every Child Matters:Change for Children” initiative, which was a new approach to the wellbeing of children, and young people up to the age of 19.  The Government’s aim was to put every child, whatever their background, or circumstances, to have the support they need to:-

· Be healthy 

· Stay safe

· Enjoy and achieve 

· Make a positive contribution 

· Achieve economic wellbeing 

A variety of organisations were involved with working towards achieving initiative’s goals, of which the Salford Youth Service was a vital part.

The Committee then received presentations from the following Members of the Salford Youth Service in relation to their own respective areas of activity, particularly in relation to the Barton, Eccles and Winton Wards:-

· Imitiyaz Ugaradar provided an overview of recent activities and attendances which was accompanied by a DVD showing the young people involved.
· Sarah Kavanagh provided details of the work of the Salford Youth Service Barton Detached Team.  The activities were financed through the Neighbourhood Renewal Fund, and during the past 12 months, had linked into the aims and objectives of the Every Child Matters:Change for Children initiative.

· Jackie Grieve provided details of the Salford Youth Service Winton Detached Team, which had been working with young people since January, 2007.  It was indicated that detached youth working had been successful in positively engaging over 120 young people in a variety of activities, including drama workshops, health and fitness, the Duke of Edinburgh’s Award Scheme, all of which helped to develop their social, personal and life skills.  
(c)
Winton Rugby League Development Officer
Seb Rowe provided details of youth activities he was involved with in Winton, in his role as Salford City Reds Rugby League Community Development Officer.  These were primarily focused on schools ranging from rugby league coaching sessions, to more general activities, promoting a healthy lifestyle.  
John Matthews thanked all those who had attended for their presentations, as well as their efforts, and those of their colleagues, in working, and addressing the needs of young people in the Eccles area.  Councillor Jane Murphy said she agreed with these sentiments, and in particular paid tribute to the various activities which involved those young people who were often difficult to engage.  She added that it was hoped that all these activities, for young people, could continue, and be built upon, and funding secured.
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

84.
HIGHWAYS INVESTMENT PROGRAMME - 

DEVOLVED BLOCK 3 CAPITAL BUDGET 2007/08
(Previous Minute 70 - 27th November, 2007)


The Eccles Neighbourhood Manager submitted a report detailing the following schemes, along with their estimated cost, which had been put forward for funding from the Devolved Block 3 Capital Budget 2007/08, and which the Environment and Transport Task Group had evaluated, and now recommended for approval:-

· Monton Green Primary School - routes to school initiative (£75,000)

· Eccles Town Centre comprehensive manual traffic survey (£3,000)

· Parrin Lane - installation of two variable message signs (£15,000)

· Liverpool Road feasibility study (£250)

· Fox Street/College Croft - mobility impaired accessibility (£4,350) 

· Eldon Place/Arthur Street - traffic count (£250)

· Worsley Road - traffic calming measures feasibility study (£250)

The report also provided details of schemes which had been considered for funding but had been rejected, and the reasons for this.

Brian Carter expressed concerns that, a proposal to install a pelican crossing in the pedestrianised area of Eccles Town Centre, had been rejected.  He commented that despite its name, the area was not truly pedestrianised, and there remained a danger to people on foot.  He continued by saying that the problem was exacerbated by vehicles illegally entering the area, and the police, and the relevant authorities, needed to take appropriate action.  John Matthews said he would raise the issue at the next meeting of the Community Safety Task Group, where a representative of Greater Manchester Police would be in attendance.
As a solution to vehicles illegally entering the pedestrianised area, Councillor Norbert Potter suggested the installation of automatic rising bollards, similar to those in Manchester City Centre, be considered. 

In relation to the suggested introduction of a right turn filter traffic light on Peel Green Road, with its junction with Barton Road, Brian Carter again expressed concerns that this scheme had been rejected for funding.  It was explained that the proposal would require the junction to be widened to improve congestion problems, but the cost of this could not be met from the Devolved Block 3 Capital Budget.  Brian Carter commented that he appreciated this, but nevertheless the junction remained a problem, and one which the Traffic Management Division of Urban Vision needed to monitor, and address accordingly.  Councillor David Jolley said that analysis of traffic flow at the junction had been undertaken which had concluded that, to create a right lane filter, on Peel Green Road, would result in congestion problems on Barton Road and Barton Lane, but suggested that the matter be referred to the Environment and Transport Task Group for consideration.
Ivor Williams commented that potholes seemed to be a major problem on the City’s roads, and were not being repaired to agreed timescales, if at all.  Councillor Norbert Potter, as Executive Support Member for Planning, commented that pothole repairs were not done individually, but instead work was grouped together, to ensure costs were kept as low as possible.  

Ken Ratcliffe referred to the poor state of repair of pavements along Monton Road, Monton, and the need for this to be rectified.  

John Matthews concluded the discussion by saying that the Block 3 Capital Funding, available to the Community Committee, was only a relatively small sum, and it was impossible to fund all schemes put forward.  However, all the specific traffic related matters, which had been raised had been noted, and would remain on the agenda for consideration by the Environment and Transport Task Group.
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT approval be given to the schemes as summarised above, being met from the Devolved Block 3 Capital Budget 2007/08.



(2) THAT any suggestions for potential schemes to be met from future Devolved Block 3 Capital Budget allocations, be made by completing the standard application form, copies of which would be sent out to all Members of the Committee.
85.
ECCLES BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Committee received details on the current Budget Statement 2007/08, in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition, details were submitted on the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group held on 11th January, 2008, which recommended the action indicated, with regard to the following applications for grant from the Devolved Budget allocated to the Community Committee:-

	
	APPLICANT
	PURPOSE
	AMOUNT REQUESTED
	RECOMMENDATION



	(i)
	Salford Schools FA
	Contribution to travel costs 
	£200
	£200 approved

	(ii)
	Rendezvous Ladies’ Cancer Support Group
	Provision of complimentary therapy treatment
	£300
	£300 approved

	(iii)
	De la Salle FC
	Towards winter training fees 
	£372
	Deferred pending submission of further information of football team’s link with De la Salle Social Club




	(iv)
	Pear Tree Croft Residents’ Association
	To assist with printing and room hire costs 
	£383
	£250 approved

	(v)
	Jesus the Rock Fellowship
	Towards room hire costs 
	£500
	Refused 

	(vi)
	Eccles Salvation Army Youth Football
	Towards provision of football equipment and course fees 
	£509
	£509 approved

	(vii)
	Monton Voice
	Towards the purchase of a photocopier, and accompanist fees
	£806
	£600 approved for photocopier and accompanist fees only, the possibility that filing cabinets may be obtained free of charge from Salford City Council to be investigated

	(viii)
	Salford Financial Inclusion Steering Group
	Contribution towards financial inclusion project
	£200
	Deferred pending submission of further information in relation to contributions received from partner and supporting agencies

	(ix)
	Salford Community Leisure
	Funding of annual sports and dance programme
	£12,236.20 
	Approved subject to confirmation that no mainstream funding is already allocated for these activities

	(x)
	Eccles Senior Task Group
	To organise and run events for older people
	£2,000
	£2,000 approved



RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Eccles Budget Sub-Group, held on 11th January, 2008, and summarised above, be endorsed.




(2) THAT the Financial Position Statement 2007/08, in respect of the Eccles Community Committee Devolved Budget, be noted.

86.
ECCLES NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER’S UPDATE

Julie Blagden submitted a report providing an overview of her activities during the past two months, which focused on the following key issues:-

· Local Partnership Delivery Group

· Crime and Disorder issues 

· Neighbourhood Partnership Board 

· Feedback from Task Groups 

· Barton Fairshare

· Safer, Stronger Communities Fund

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

87.
CLAREMONT/WEASTE NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

The Deputy Strategic Director of Housing and Planning submitted a report indicating that, the draft Neighbourhood Plan, setting out the vision for the Claremont/Weaste Community Committee area, was now the subject of an extensive consultation process, details of which, and how to become involved in this process, were provided.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

88.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

It was reported that Leslie Stone had indicated that it was his intention to resign as a Member of the Committee, and that, Mrs. P. Gilmour would now act as a representative for the Grange Road Residents’ Association.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

89.
TINDALL STREET ALLOTMENT GROUP

Rob and Anne Iball reported that the Tindall Street Allotment Association were currently involved with a Dig for Victory project, in conjunction with the Imperial War Museum North.  The project, through the recreation of a Second World War style allotment, aimed to raise awareness about issues relevant today, including access to fresh healthy food, physical activity, sustainability and recycling.  They invited anyone who was interested assisting with the project, to contact them.  

RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

90.
NEWLANDS ESTATE

John Matthews referred to the following two issues in relation to the Newlands Estate, Peel Green:-

· Removal of a cycle lane 

· Removal of signage for public footpath to the rear of White Reclamation Limited
RESOLVED:
THAT both matters be referred to the Environment and Transport Task Group for consideration.
91.
HONORAH BARKER

John Matthews referred to the recent sad death of Honorah Barker, a former Member of the Committee.  He paid tribute to Honorah’s contribution to the Committee as well as her work on behalf of the community of Monton, and the wider area.
92.
COMMUNITY HEALTH TRAINER

Nicola Spiby, the Community Health Trainer for Eccles, introduced herself to the Committee.  She said that, as one of the team of Community Health Trainers in the City, and part of the Community Health and Action Partnership (CHAP), she was looking to work with the local community helping to improve people’s health and wellbeing.  She said that if anybody wished to become involved, or wanted more information, they should contact her by telephone on 07747 475038.

93.
ROYAL BRITISH LEGION POPPY APPEAL

Ivor Williams reported that the collections made by the Royal British Legion for the Remembrance Sunday Poppy Appeal in October and November, 2007, had raised £10,656 in the Eccles area.  He thanked all those who had been involved with the collections for their assistance.

94.
LIFT ARTWORK

John Matthews reported that, an invitation had been received for all Members of the Committee to view the public art projects to be installed in the Eccles, and other LIFT project centres in the City.  He said that, this private viewing would be held at Salford Museum and Art Gallery, on Wednesday, 20th February, 2008, between 6.00 p.m. and 8.00 p.m.
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